MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE GREAT WOLFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 11th AUGUST 2020 IN THE CHURCH
PRESENT:  Councillor Mrs. Lynn Mathias in the chair and Councillors Mrs. Jennifer Green, Mrs. Lynn Bryan, Mr. Keith Murphy and Mr. Christopher Wolverson plus the Clerk Mrs. Janet Piller.  There were 7 members of the public present. 
This additional meeting was held to consider urgent planning matters. 
PLANNING:  (a) It was reported that approval had been granted by SDC for the following planning application:  Bank Cottage: tree work (application reference 20/01675/TREE).

(b) The following planning applications were considered: 
(i) Oak Hill House: Proposed first floor extension (application reference: 20/01843/FUL).  Mr and Mrs Rogers (applicants) were present and were invited to outline their proposals. It was agreed to make no representations.
(ii) Wolford Wood: Use of land for camping comprising up to 24 pitches for tents, 3 glamping structures and associated outdoor kitchen, compost WCs and outdoor shower; use of 2 mobile structures for biodiversity education; erection of 2 welfare buildings; construction of car park and new vehicular access and closure of existing access (reference number: 20/01491/FUL).  Mrs Petra Johnston (applicant) was present and was invited to outline her proposals.  The overall purpose was to extend the existing business on the site (currently based principally on livestock grazing, sale of logs and occasional camping) into a camping, glamping and day visits biodiversity educational business including forestry activities, the study of woodland landscape and the reconnection of school children, families and interest groups with their natural heritage.  Detailed reports on access/estimated vehicle numbers, site buildings, a preliminary ecological appraisal, a tree survey and site plans were submitted together with a preliminary business plan.  It was agreed that the vision and the aims/objectives described in the application were commendable but the successful delivery of them was considered to be uncertain judged from the information supplied.  Queries were raised concerning conformity with regulations for health and safety, staffing, supervision of school children, and general standards relating to the running of camping sites.  Concern was also expressed about the legal state of the business currently being run on the site. Councillors did not feel able to judge on these matters and in view of general misgivings agreed to refer these to and discuss them with SDC’s Case Officer (Louise Casey) before completing and returning the official SDC notification form. 
(c) Land to the rear of Paddock Barn: election of stable and creation of manege with associated hardstanding and lighting (application reference: 20/01380/FUL).  Councillors were pleased to note that the flood lighting element to this application had been removed by the applicants.  Formal notification of this change was now awaited.  It was agreed to respond to the SDC Case Officer’s other points as follows:
(i) Neighbouring properties: Acknowledge and welcome the proposal that, if permission is granted, a landscaping condition be imposed to detail all the existing trees and hedges and to require them to be maintained and retained.

(ii) Access: Accept the decision of WCC Highways that the access to the site is suitable.

(iii)  Positioning of the menage: Accept the reasons put forward for the proposed position.

(iv) Gate and fence: Request verification of the prior existence of the gate in front of the fencing along the frontage (“like-for-like” position).
ANY OTHER BUSINESS:  None.
DATE OF NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING:  It was noted that the date of the next meeting would be Tuesday 8th September at 8.00 pm in the church.
